## TOWN OF DAYTON, INDIANA



### UTILITY BOARD

**SETTLED 1827** 

**INCORPORATED 1970** 

# Minutes of August 8, 2022

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript. Audio of this meeting can be found at dayton.in.gov.

#### **TOWN COUNCIL:**

**CLERK-TREASURER:** 

Jen Manago, Town Board President Stan Kyger, Town Board Vice President Ron Koehler, Utility President Carla Snodgrass, Utility Vice President Marc Buhrmester, Council Member

Marshal Scott Taylor recognized the retirement of part-time Deputy Jeff Dunscomb from the Dayton Police Department. Deputy Dunscomb has been with Dayton for over 20 years and was awarded a Certificate in recognition and appreciation of his dedication and service to Dayton.

Utility President Ron Koehler called the meeting to order. In attendance were Council Members Jen Manago, Carla Snodgrass, Stan Kyger and Marc Buhrmester. Also present were Town Attorney Alicia Albertson, Town Manager Mark Harlow, and Marshal Taylor.

## **Utility Superintendent Report:**

- 2021 Water Audit has been completed, sent, and accepted by the state.
- He will probably attend a Regional Water Planning meeting in Logansport in November.
- Hydrant Flow testing was complete on August 2<sup>nd</sup>. We did one third of the hydrants this time instead of 20%.
- Annual TTHM sample for testing has been submitted.
- IDEM is funding a study at Purdue looking at drinking water. Purdue does all the sampling so we will participate.
- 2022 Community Crossing contract. Homeowners have been notified. We enumerated the remaining details for the contractor and the town. Preconstruction meeting will be scheduled soon.
- Cul-de-sacs on Shady Lane and Wesleyan Drive are not cost shared by the state but doing the work in conjunction with the other work will allow a better price.
- Contract for leaf pick-up for two years needs to be advertised for 2022 and 2023.
- He's gathered information from USIC about doing our locating. Will talk about it at the September meeting but having paper maps digitized will be the big part.
- Surplus equipment in shop. Discussed how to dispose of sewer vac and other items.

my



### **Utility Adjustments**

Stan made a motion to approve the wastewater adjustments. Carla seconded. Roll call vote. Carla - yes, Stan - yes, Jen - yes, Marc - yes, Ron - yes.

## **Public Comment:**

## **Reports of Council Members**

Ron – when town land is developed in the future we should consider the taxes and utility income it would bring in.

Ron Koehler adjourned the meeting.

Attest:

Jen Manago, Council President

Minutes prepared by Jen Manago

om Mhs